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LAST DAY OF THIS TERM 
Thursday 19th December 2019 
 

SPRING TERM 
Monday 6th January to Friday 
3rd April 2020 
 

INSET DAY 
Monday 6th January 2020 
 

CHILDREN RETURN TO 
SCHOOL 
Tuesday 7th January 2020 
 

NURSERY CLOSED FOR 
HOME VISITS 
Tuesday 7th January 2020 
 

RETURNING NURSERY 
CHILDREN START 
Wednesday 8th January 2020 
 

ENRICHMENT CLUBS 
START 
Monday 13th January 2020 
 

JO’S CLASS ASSEMBLY 
Wednesday 22nd January 
9.20am 
 

YEAR 4 SCHOOL JOURNEY 
Monday 27th January to Friday 
31st January 2020. 
 

HALF TERM 
Monday 17th February to 
Friday 21st February 2020 
 
 
 

Dear Kilmorie Families, 
  

It has been a great end to the term. All the Christmas 
festivities have been so enjoyable and the staff pantomime 
of Peter Pan today was a wonderful finale! 
 

Yesterday we had a very special assembly to say goodbye 
and to wish Maria a fantastic retirement. All the children 
from year 2-6 sang to her and she was presented with a 
book with contributions from every child in the school. Maria 
has given her very best to Kilmorie for 22 years and made a 
difference to so many children’s education.  We will miss her 
so much but wish her lots of happiness in the future.  
 

Thank you for all your support over the last term.  
 

Merry Christmas  
Liz 
 

 

Dear Kilmorie Families 
 

I wanted to say a big thank you for all your support and kindness 
over the years. I have been very lucky to have a job that I loved 
for such a long time and to have worked with an amazing group 
of staff and with your lovely children! 
 

Whilst I am excited to be going on to pastures new, I will miss 
everyone and wish you all the best in the future. 
 

Eva gave me a marigold plant from the wild garden so I can take 
a bit of Kilmorie with me! 
 

Thank you again for your good wishes. 
 

I hope you have a very happy Christmas and New Year. 
 
Love from Maria 
 

The last day of this term 
is today – 19th December 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PRIMARY SCHOOL APPLICATIONS You have until 15th January to apply for a reception place for your 
child for September 2020.  This can be completed online at www.eadmissions.org.uk . 

NURSERY PLACES FOR SEPTEMBER 2020 AND JANUARY 2021 The deadline to apply for a nursery 
place for the next academic year is Friday 19th December 2019. 
 

Further information on applying for a reception or nursery place is available on our website at 
www.kilmorieschool.co.uk 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

MEDICINE IN SCHOOL It is the parent’s responsibility to ensure your child(ren) do not have medicines 
in their school bags.  Medicines must be handed in at the office and a form completed. 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

LOST PROPERTY The following items are still missing. Please could parents check at home in case 
these have been picked up inadvertently : 
 

Black Stunt scooter (gold wheels) - missing from scooter shed since Tuesday 3rd December.  This 
belongs to Bertie in year 4.  
 

Boys M&S green parka coat with orange lining (age 12/13) with Stan H on it.  (Stan has picked up a 
similar coat and is keen to swap it back.) 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

SPRING TERM DINNER MONEY The daily cost of a primary school meal is £2.30.  School meals have to 
be paid for in advance.  Payment can be made via Parent Pay daily, weekly, monthly, half termly or for 
the full term.  If you have any queries regarding your account please speak to the office team. 
 

The cost of meals for next half term (07/01/20-14/02/20) is £66.70  
The amount for the full term (07/01/20-03/04/20) is £135.70 
 

If your child is due to go on school journey in January, please deduct the sum of £11.50 from the total as 
appropriate. 
 

Please settle all accounts promptly. 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

PARENTS CONTACT INFORMATION It is important that the school is provided with up to date contact 
information for parents, carers and emergency contacts.  If you have changed phone numbers recently 
please ensure that you inform the school office. 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

ATTENDANCE If your child is unwell and this goes over 3 days, parents must call the school again 
every fourth day to provide an update. 
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KILMORIE WRAP AROUND CARE                           Manager: Louisa Hopper 
WRAP Contact Number: 07825 777827 Email: wrap@kilmorie.lewisham.sch.uk  
 

Applications for the February half term will be available after the Christmas break. 
 

If your child will not be attending after school club, or someone new is collecting, please could you let 
us know in advance on 0208 2911250 or 07825 777827 
 

Wishing you all Merry Christmas and Happy New Year 
 

Wrap Around Team 
 

ENJOY THE HOLIDAYS, KEEP SAFE AND 
HAVE A HAPPY NEW YEAR – SEE YOU ALL 

IN 2020!! 


